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/ƻǳƴŎƛƭƭƻǊΩǎ Names, Addresses, and Contact Details, 2019/2020 
 

 

Kingsteignton Town Council has thirteen serving Councillors, six on the West Ward of 
Kingsteignton and seven on the East Ward.  During the current year, the Council have co-
opted one Councillor, Councillor Tony Dempster.  Attendance records at Council meetings 
for Councillors are available at the end of this Report and are also published on the Town 
Council website: www.kingsteignton.gov.uk   
 
Councillor Dave Rollason, (Mayor), 7 Winston Close, Kingsteignton TQ12 3BZ 
Telephone: 07855 332710   Email: cllr.rollason@kingsteignton.gov.uk 
  
Councillor Beryl Austen, (Deputy Mayor), Rose Lodge, Vicarage Hill, Kingsteignton TQ12 
3BA      
Telephone: 01626 352532   Email: cllr.austen@kingsteignton.gov.uk   
 
Councillor Alex Brotherton, Email: cllr.brotherton@kingsteignton.gov.uk 
 
Councillor Rob Bovey, 9 Firleigh Road, Kingsteignton TQ12 3NH 
Telephone: 07421 837700   Email: cllr.bovey@kingsteignton.gov.uk  
                                       
Councillor Tony Dempster, 3 Tarrôs End, Kingsteignton, TQ12 3BH  
Telephone: 01626 331648   Email: cllr.dempster@kingsteignton.gov.uk  
 
Councillor Ken Jones, 11 Firleigh Road,  Kingsteignton, TQ12 3NH  
Telephone: 01626 361544   Email: cllr.jones@kingsteignton.gov.uk  

  
Councillor Alex Khan, 35 St. Michaelôs Road, Kingsteignton TQ12 3AQ 
Telephone: 07844 117662   Email: cllr.khan@kingsteignton.gov.uk 
 
Councillor Imogen Laws, 19a Firleigh Road, Kingsteignton TQ12 3NH 
Telephone:  01626 363740   Email: cllr.lawes@kingsteignton.gov.uk  
 
Councillor Ron Peart, 30 Longfield Avenue, Kingsteignton, TQ12 3RA 
Telephone: 01626 362260   Email: cllr.peart@kingsteignton.gov.uk  
 
Councillor Stephen Plummer, 15 Gate Tree Close, Kingsteignton TQ12 3RB 
Telephone: 07714 734871   Email: cllr.plummer@kingsteignton.gov.uk   
 
Councillor D Ripping, 7 Ashton Court, Kingsteignton TQ12 3TL 
Telephone: 07938 131276   Email: cllr.ripping@kingsteignton.gov.uk 
 
Councillor Julie Scagell, 66 Prospect Terrace, Newton Abbot TQ12 2LL 
Email: cllr.scagell@kingsteignton.gov.uk  
 
Councillor Bill Thorne, 2 Eagle Close, Kingsteignton TQ12 3PF 
Telephone: 07971 569594   Email: cllr.thorne@kingsteignton.gov.uk  
 
 

http://www.kingsteignton.gov.uk/
mailto:cllr.rollason@kingsteignton.gov.uk
mailto:cllr.austen@kingsteignton.gov.uk
mailto:cllr.brotherton@kingsteignton.gov.uk
mailto:cllr.bovey@kingsteignton.gov.uk
mailto:cllr.dempster@kingsteignton.gov.uk
mailto:cllr.jones@kingsteignton.gov.uk
mailto:cllr.khan@kingsteignton.gov.uk
mailto:cllr.lawes@kingsteignton.gov.uk
mailto:cllr.peart@kingsteignton.gov.uk
mailto:cllr.plummer@kingsteignton.gov.uk
mailto:cllr.ripping@kingsteignton.gov.uk
mailto:cllr.scagell@kingsteignton.gov.uk
mailto:cllr.thorne@kingsteignton.gov.uk


 4 

 
 

 

 



 5 

Contact Details and Details of Council Staff 2019/2020 

 
Office Address: 

Council Offices 
Community Hall 

Rydon Road 
Kingsteignton 

TQ12 3LP 
Telephone: 01626 364089 

Website:  www.kingsteignton.gov.uk 
 

 

Town Clerk: 
Mrs Carol Lakin   Email: clerk@kingsteignton.gov.uk 
 
Deputy Clerk: 
Mrs Michelle Lewis-Clarke   Email: deputyclerk@kingsteignton.gov.uk  
 

Communications Officer: 
Mrs Shirley Simmons   Email:  commsofficer@kingsteignton.gov.uk  
 

Office Assistant: 
Mrs Caroline Lowe   Email: office@kingsteignton.gov.uk  
 

Finance Officer     
Phil Banner ï from August 2019   Email: finance@kingsteignton.gov.uk 
 

Finance /Events Officer     
John Stacey ï up until 16.8.19   Email: finance@kingsteignton.gov.uk 
 

Caretaker/Ma intenance Officer:   Mr Dave Turner 
 
Assistant Caretaker:   Mr Mick Hedges 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

http://www.kingsteignton.gov.uk/
mailto:clerk@kingsteignton.gov.uk
mailto:deputyclerk@kingsteignton.gov.uk
mailto:commsofficer@kingsteignton.gov.uk
mailto:office@kingsteignton.gov.uk
mailto:finance@kingsteignton.gov.uk
mailto:finance@kingsteignton.gov.uk
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Kingsteignton Town Council 

Cllr Dave Rollason, Mayor 

Annual Report 2019/2020 

 
The Town Councilôs year began in May 2019 in much the same way as any other. The Council 

had completed the Fountain restoration, the latest in a series of planned improvements, and 

was looking forward to progressing the development of Clifford 

Park, completing the CCTV network in the community safety 

programme which also included the opening of the Air 

Ambulance landing site, and advancing our work on tackling the 

climate emergency.  Then came Covid-19. Our lives changed. 

First, I offer my own and the Town Councilôs deepest sympathy 

for the victims of Covid-19 and their families and friends. The 

virus spread its net far beyond those infected, we all felt, and are 

still feeling the impact of lock down, some severely, in terms of 

mental health, financial security, loss of work and education. 

Earlier in the year we saw an incredible response to the call from 

Kingsteignton ñ#doitfordeaksò mental health charity, people and 

organisations came together to create a suicide prevention and support service that set an 

example across Devon. A foretaste of what our community did in the face of Covid-19.  

Our communityôs response to the pandemic was magnificent and inspiring. Kingsteignton 

stood firm and fought back. The communityôs resilience increased in strength every day. 

Partnerships sprang into life where they never existed before, networks grew into a web 

where information, funding, practical help, and volunteering began to flow to those able to 

provide services and for those who needed help, and many of us will probably need some 

help for some time to come. Many of you will know the people who worked so hard to help 

others, it is the Councilôs intention to publicly recognise and thank each one in due course. 

Please also remember that what will eventually beat Covid-19 is the effort and sacrifice of 

every individual in our community. All of us staying at home, maintaining social distance, 

wearing masks, and enduring uncertainty of income, education, and the worry for loved ones. 

Thank you one and all.  

My thanks also to my fellow councillors and Carol Lakin Town Clerk, who has very ably and 

successfully steered the Council and her hard-working team through all the new legislation, 

lock down, home working and events a few months ago we could never have imagined. 

Dave Rollason, 

Mayor Kingsteignton. 
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Events held by the Council in 

2019/2020 

 

#DoItForDeaks Mental Health Roadshow - ά{ǘŀȅƛƴƎ !ƭƛǾŜέ 
 

 
This event was held as a joint event with Kingsteignton 
Town Council and KingsCare at the Passage House Hotel 
on Saturday 23 November 2019 to take positive steps to 
help and protect the young people in our community and 
give them hope for the future.  There were stalls offering 
information and guest speakers.  This event was very well 
attended and heralded a success. 
 
The Passage House allowed us to put on this event 
without any charges, which we would like to sincerely 
thank them for.  

Thanks also go to all the organisations and 
companies who generously donated raffle prizes, 
which raised over £2000 which will help with running 
Mental Health Support Services offered by 
KingsCare.  

 
 
 

 

The Fountain ς Official Re-Opening 
 

Following the complete revamp of The 
Fountain area, the Town Council were 
pleased to officially re-open this site.  Lord 
Clifford, the 14th Baron Clifford of Chudleigh 
took the stand and thanked everyone for 
attending this event and the Town Council for 
inviting him along to officially open the site.  
He said that he was very proud to do this as 
he was following in the footsteps of his 
ancestor, Lewis 9th Lord Clifford who had 
opened the original Fountain in 1887.  
Refreshments were served at Kingsteignton 
Youth Centre following the opening. 


